	St Jarlath’s Primary School

89 Charlemont Road ( Blackwatertown ( Dungannon ( BT71 7HH

(:  028 3754 8826

(: info@stjarlaths.dungannon.ni.sch.uk

Principal:  Mrs Jacqueline S Loughran B.Ed (Hons) M.Ed. PQH(NI)
	[image: image1.png]St Jarlath's PS, Blackwatertown - 8743
)

Logo on back
—

I-MEL

“Recycling for the Future™

scoil naomh
larlaith

scoil. naombh
Larlaith

In keeping with our policy of continuous improvement and development Gaelic Gear Ltd . . . s
reserve the right o alter products, designs and specifications without prior notice. Jersey Size - 11/12 Shorts Size - 26 28
Colours illustrated are as accurate as printing tolerances permit but may vary slightly.

Gaelic Gear endeavours fo colour match all fabrics. However, due fo different dyeing and Quantity - 23 +2 GK Quantity - 10 15
printing processes, slight variations may occur.

Gaelic Gear Copyright ©








6th January 2021
Dear Parent/Guardian,

I hope you all managed to have some kind of happy and relaxing family Christmas  and on behalf  of the Governors and staff I wish you all a happy and healthy New Year. 

I am now able to provide you with details for the next 6 weeks of home learning.  Owing to the rising numbers of coronavirus infections and the extremely high transmission rates we have all been advised to stay at home and work from home.  This means that all pupils will be engaged in home learning until midterm break at least.

Teachers will provide paper resources on a two weekly basis and pupils will be directed via Seesaw as to when to complete each task.  Reading books will also be sent home.  The reading books MUST be returned on the following collection date.  If they are not returned no new books will be given out and if they are lost parents will have to pay for replacements. 

To this end the following collection arrangements will apply:

Home learning packs for weeks beginning 11th and 18th January MUST be collected from school on Monday 11th January using the following timetable based on surnames:
9-9:30am:


 
A – C

9:30 – 10am: 



D- F

10-10:30am: 



G - I

10:30-11:00am: 

 
J - M

11-11:30am: 



Mc - O

1130-1200 noon: 


P - R

12-12:30pm: 



S - U

1230 – 1pm: 



V –Z

Please remember to socially distance and wear a face covering/mask. 

 No face covering/mask: no entry: no exceptions
During this lockdown, teachers will be available during working hours only to deal with worries/concerns/questions. All queries can be sent via the private message facility on seesaw.  These may not be answered straight away as teachers will also be involved in remote learning, supervised learning and dealing with their own family scenarios.  I ask you NOT to correspond with teachers outside teaching hours.

We will also offer Supervised Learning for those pupils of key workers who have no other options for childcare. Pupils will be supervised in a “bubble”.  This will not be their class bubble as we too have to keep the number of staff in school to an absolute minimum.  Supervised Learning will take place from 8:45am to 1:30pm for P1 and P2 and 8:45am to 2:30pm for P3 to P7.  Pupils will be engaged in the same learning as those pupils at home.  Full school uniform must be worn.
Any parent who needs to access this must contact Mrs Loughran, at least 48 hours in advance so that the appropriate staff ratio, transport and meals can be put in place. The ratio for childcare is 1:8 so numbers will be dictated by this being feasible. No child can just “turn up”.
EA transport will run and pupils entitled to a Free School Meal may be able to access a hot lunch.  There will be NO after school supervision for P1 and P2 pupils, their day will end at 1:30pm each day.
DENI have stressed that they do not expect there to be a big uptake in Supervised Learning.

For any child being sent to school for Supervised Learning is it vitally important that they do not display ANY of the symptoms of coronavirus (new cough, high temperature, loss of taste or smell).  These children must stay at home and not avail of EA transport. Children must not come to school if a member of their household or someone whom they have had close contact with is being tested for Covid 19.  We need to do everything we can to avoid bubbles and staff having to self-isolate.  If a member of the household tests positive for Covid 19, Mrs Loughran must be informed immediately so that all contacts can be traced.
Teacher email addresses:

rfearon239@c2kni.net
msmyth386@c2kni.net
cmonaghan518@c2kni.net
kmcferran395@c2kni.net
eokane891@c2kni.net
cmcginn815@c2kni.net
hloughran233@c2kni.net
I apologise for the amount of information contained in this email.

As with the last lockdown staff is available to try and make the home learning process manageable for pupils and their parents.  Hopefully we will be able to take on board learning from the first lockdown including the provision of two weekly paper packs which teachers will mark as they are uploaded to seesaw. Staff will also   be uploading personal video tutorials for each class in order to help keep the very important connection between pupils and teachers strong.  
We do appreciate that not all families, and indeed teaching staff, will operate in the same way, but I do ask that all pupils receive encouragement to complete as many tasks as they can.
Be assured of our ongoing support.

Keep each other safe.

J S Loughran

Principal
~ Finding Success in every child ~
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